
The Ontario Line Community Notice 

 

The Ontario Line  

 
15.6 kilometres of transit service 

 
Over 40 new connections to GO train lines and existing 
subway, streetcar, and bus lines. 

 
Making it faster and easier for hundreds of 
thousands of people to get where they need to be  

To stay updated, sign up for our e-newsletter at 
Metrolinx.com/OntarioLine 

 

Write to us at: OntarioLine@Metrolinx.com  
Call us at: 416-202-5100 
Visit the website: Metrolinx.com/OntarioLine  
Information as of: March 14, 2023 

 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, 
veuillez envoyer un courriel à OntarioLine@Metrolinx.com. 

 

Upcoming Building Demolitions – Safety hoarding to be 
installed at 240-242 First Avenue  

Starting as early as March 20, 2023.   

 

 
Timing 

 
What to expect 

 • Scheduled work 
date: As early as 
March 20, 2023 

• Completion date:  
June 2023 

• Days:  
Monday to Friday  

• Hours of work:  
7 a.m. to 5 p.m.  
 

 • The buildings at 240-242 First Avenue are currently 
vacant as the properties are required for construction of 
the future Ontario Line. 

• To secure the site, a contractor will install safety hoarding 
(either fencing or plywood) around the property line.  

• There will be safety notices and contact information 
posted on the hoarding.   

• Work will start with utility disconnections and interior 
demolition. 

• Building demolitions will commence once the interior 
work is complete.  

• Waste bins will be at the site and removed/replaced as 
required.  

• Dust control measures will be used including water 
spraying as required.   

• The Gerrard Carlaw Parkette will remain open during this 
work. 

• Residents can expect to hear some typical construction 
noise and minimal vibration while work is taking place.    

• The work start date could be rescheduled or delayed due 
to weather conditions or any unforeseen circumstances. 
Additional notices will be provided as work progresses. 

 
 

 

What is  
To prepare for construction of the 
future Ontario Line, these properties 
are needed for construction access 
and work areas for the rail corridor 
improvements and future Gerrard 
Station construction. 

http://metrolinx.com/ontarioline
http://metrolinx.com/ontarioline

